
 
 
 
 
 

12th May 2023 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Year 6 SATs 
The Year 6 children have shown many of their school Values this week – including 
perseverance and self-belief – to sit all of their End of Key Stage Two Tests (SATs). 
The SATs tested all of the children’s Reading, Grammar and Maths learning from 
the past four years. Despite the pandemic, children did an excellent job, worked 
hard and tried their very best! We are very proud of them and look forward to 
seeing how well they have done when we get their results in July. Thank you, 
parents, for your support this week. Thanks also to the staff who organised an early morning 
breakfast club for the children to enjoy. 
 
Attendance 
As you know, it is the law that all children aged 5 and older must come to school. Unfortunately, 
there are still some parents whose children do not attend school regularly. Other parents take their 
children on illegal holidays during term time. Because of this, over recent weeks: 

• 3 parents received a £433.00 Penalty Notice (fine) each 

• 1 parent received a £120.00 Penalty Notice (fine) 

• 10 parents all received a £60.00 Penalty Notice (fine) each 
 

Children who have very good attendance (96%+) generally do much better in school than those 
whose attendance is not as good. Thank you to the very large majority of our parents who do 
support us in achieving high levels of attendance.  
 

The Coronation of King Charles III 
On Saturday 6th May, HRH King Charles III was coronated in an elaborate ceremony 
at Westminster Abbey. As you know from previous correspondence, we will be 
learning about this historic event on Thursday 18th May. On this day, children are 
invited to come into school in non-uniform, showcasing the colours of the UK.  Each 
child will be bringing home a 'His Majesty King Charles Commemorative Medal.’ 

These are a gift to all children from Mr. Gaibee as a way to remember this event as part of their 
own history. We are all very much looking forward to this special day on the 18th May! 
 
Environmentalism Showcase: 11th May 
The Value of the Month for April was Environmentalism. Linking to Geography, children in each year 
group learnt about a range of environmental issues such as: the burning of fossil fuels, animal 
poaching and the littering of single-use plastic. These issues are very important and will, of course, 
continue to be an issue as the children grow up into adulthood. To help the children really care 
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about these world issues, on 11th May, year groups across the school partnered up for an 
Environmentalism Showcase. Each class hosted another class, showcased their Environmentalism 
artwork, discussed, questioned and generally raised awareness of the issue. The event was a huge 
success, with lots of communication skills being developed and environmental knowledge being 
learnt – please do ask your child about their Environmentalism focus.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Competitions – Still time to enter! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Writing Competition (all year groups) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
From Mr Gaibee (Headteacher) 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY! 
May  
24th– Attendance Shop 
26th – End of Half term 

June  
5th  – Start of Term 
5th – Phonics Screen Check for Year 1 
12th – Start of Multiplication Check for Year 4 

July 
5th  – Transition day 
10th  – International Festival Week 
13th – Parents’ Evening 
19th – Y6 Production  
19th – EYFS Graduation 
21st – Break up for Summer 


